                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES
June 8, 2010
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chairperson, Kemith LeBlanc, Martin Fair, Marc Salinas, Dr. Larissa Lucas & Gayle Sullivan
OTHERS PRESENT: David Greenbaum, Acting Health Agent 

	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

           (May 11, 2010)
	Meeting called to order by Dr. Poremba, Chair, at 7:00pm.

Motion to approve with corrections - 4 in favor, 1 abstaining  (Chairperson declines to vote per usual custom)  

Minutes approved.

	3. Chairperson Announcements
	Presented. See Attached. 
(Copy on file at the Board of Health office)

	
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates


	A. Administrative Report

B. Public Health Nurse Report
C. Acting Health Agent Report

D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Update on the Gateway Center /Senior Center Project from Acting Health Agent

B. Update on Statewide Regionalization Meeting & Health Agent Position

6. Miscellaneous 
    A. Tobacco Control

    B. Transfer station appeal
	Presented and approved. See attached.

(Copy on file at the Board of Health office with budget for FY11)
Presented and approved. See attached. (Copy on file at the Board of Health office)
Presented and approved. See attached. 

(Copy on file at the Board of Health office)
None presented.
During the May Board of Health meeting more information regarding this site was brought to the attention of the Board. (Copies of this information are on file at the Board of Health office).
Based upon this information and a letter from the MA DEP dated June 4, 2010 regarding this site, the Board discussed this information and if they should consider asking the developers of the Gateway Center/Senior Center Project to address concerns regarding this project.

M. Salinas – Motions to place the High Rock Bridge Street Development on the agenda of the next Board of Health meeting; and to invite their agents to comment on the letter from MA DEP dated June 4, 2010 and to respond to all issues and recommendations raised in the letter and  potential additional conditions on the project prior to construction. 2nd. 4 in favor, none opposed (Chairperson declines to vote per usual custom)
Motion passes.  

Chair and BOH members G. Sullivan, and Dr. Lucas and Acting Health Agent D. Greenbaum attended the statewide regionalization meeting on June 2, 2010 at Bentley College. They updated the rest of the board on key points discussed. 
· Regionalizing is not an easy process.
· Regionalizing does not work well when you put understaffed cities/towns together. 
· The state is willing to give political support but at this point there is no available financial support to cities/towns for regionalization. 
· This is not necessarily a cost savings measure, although there may be savings down the line.

· Collaborative & partnership relationships are potential types of regionalization initiatives.
· Regionalization takes time and is a process. For example, the City of Belmont, whose Health Agent is retiring soon, has been actively working on regionalizing for 1½ years and will be working on this for at least another 1½ years. 
Given that the Salem Health Department is down 2 fulltime positions with an acting health agent, the Board feels that at this point it is necessary to proceed in hiring a permanent health agent who can provide leadership to investigate opportunities for regionalization initiatives such as partnership or collaboration.
Dr. Lucas - Motions to post a fulltime permanent Health Agents position. 2nd;   5 in favor, 0 opposed (Chairperson declines to vote per usual custom).  
Motion passes.

Joyce Redford from Tobacco Control contacted D. Greenbaum about 2 establishments with 3rd and 4th tobacco offenses. Since our ordinance does not have any language for a tolling period, which means after a certain amount of time offenses would revert back to a 1st offense, D. Greenbaum suggested the he send a violation to the establishments and if they decide to appeal the violation they should come before the Board. 
The Board agrees with D. Greenbaum’s suggested action.
Transfer station appeal – Dr. Poremba emailed Beth Rennard about representation. The BOH will represented by Atty Jerry Parisella.  He is the p/t Asst. City Solicitor and an attorney with the firm of Alexander and Femino. 
(A copy of this email is on file at the Board of Health office)

	
	

	
	

	   7.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
	9:46 p.m.



	Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons

Clerk of the Board
	

	Next regularly scheduled meeting is July 13, 2010 at 7pm 
At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.



